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Minutes of a Meeting of the Licensing Act 2003 Sub Committee held in 
Council Chamber, Tedder Hall, Manby Park, Louth on Monday, 14th 

March, 2022 at 1.00 pm. 
 

PRESENT 
 
 

 
Councillors Stan Avison, Graham Cullen, Sarah Devereux and 

Andrew Leonard 
 
Councillor Andrew Leonard attended the Meeting as a Substitute. 

 
Officers in Attendance: 

 
Kim Robertson - Legal Advisor 
Adrian Twiddy - Principal Licensing Officer 

Kathryn Walton - Democratic Services and Police and 
Crime Panel Officer 

Elaine Speed - Democratic Services Officer 
 

 
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN:  

 

Councillor Stan Avison was duly nominated and upon being put to the 
vote, it was  

 
RESOLVED 

That Councillor Stan Avison be elected Chairman of the Licensing Sub-
Committee for this Meeting only. 

COUNCILLOR STAN AVISON IN THE CHAIR 

2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS (IF ANY):  

 

Councillor Graham Cullen and Councillor Andrew Leonard asked that it be 
noted that they were both personal licence holders. 

3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  

 

Those present were noted. 

4. APPLICATION FOR REVIEW OF A PREMISES LICENCE:  
 

The Principal Licensing Officer introduced his report and advised the Sub 
Committee Members that this was an application for a review of a 
premises licence submitted by Lincolnshire Police in respect of San Rufo’s 
Restaurant, 185 Roman Bank, Skegness, PE25 1SD. 

Members recalled that previously the application had been adjourned at a 
meeting held on the 20th September to allow ample time for the Police to 
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respond to a statement submitted by an individual who worked at the 

premises. 

The Principal Licensing Officer advised that Lincolnshire Police and the 
premises licence holder had agreed a way forward in relation to matters 
identified in the review application, this included an amendment to the 

licence conditions and a temporary suspension of licensable activities at 
the premise.  

The Principal Licensing Officer advised that the new licence conditions 
would be attached to the premises licence by way of a licence variation 

application submitted by the premises licence holder.  It was noted that 
the variation application was granted on 18 January 2022.  The 

Committee was now being asked to endorse the way forward agreed 
between the Police and the premises licence holder in order to bring an 
end to the review process.  

The Chairman thanked the Principal Licensing Officer for his report and 
asked Members whether they had any questions. 

One Member proposed that the Meeting move into exempt session as he 
had questions regarding the exempt information provided. 

This was agreed by the Members, the Chairman read the exclusion clause 
and the meeting went into exempt session at 13.15 hours. 

5. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESS  
 

It was proposed and seconded that the public and press be excluded from 
the meeting. 
 

RESOLVED 
 

That under Section 100(A) of the Local Government Act 1972, the press 
and public be excluded from the meeting of the following items on the 
grounds that, if they were present, there could be disclosed exempt 

information as defined at paragraphs 1, 2 & 7 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of 
the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended). 

 

The meeting returned to open session at 1:30pm 

Following which it was, 
 

RESOLVED  
 

That the modification of the premises licence conditions in relation to San 

Rufo’s Restaurant Skegness as set out in Appendix C to the report be 
supported. 

 
The Meeting closed at 1.30 pm. 

 
 


